Dear Family and Friends,

Many of you know because you are following me on Facebook or have heard it from someone else. But for those who don’t know, I finished my training in Costa Rica. 

My time there has been amazing. I did a school called EARS, which stands for Environment And Resource Stewardship. In this school we learned the basics of agriculture, stewarding the resources we have been given and to use all of this in community development. These 3 months have gone by super fast, but I learned so much. A lot of times I was driving myself crazy with all the things that I was learning. Like I said I learned a lot about the basics, but if you don’t know the basics you’re missing out on a lot. You can’t build on something that has a bad foundation. And that’s what I learned there, the foundations for agriculture in the third world. 

I have written to you before about my thoughts on Micro Finance. I can say that when I’ll be in Ke nya and have found the community to enter in I will start with Micro Finance. Underneath this update file on my website I have put a information package that you can read trough about the whole idea. Also if you or know someone that wants to donate into a good cause I would like to ask you to share with them and consider donating into this project. 
This last week has been a really good week. I have been in LA now for the last week and will leave this Friday for Holland before leaving for Kenya. All of this has been such a blessing, because I planned on going to Kenya right after I finished in Costa Rica. Then my dad told me to see if it wouldn’t be cheaper to fly first from Costa Rica to LA, then from LA to Holland and from Holland to Kenya, all separate flights. I my mind that would not make any sense, but I look it up and found out that it was only a little bit more then flying straight to Kenya. So now I have the opportunity to meet with all my family, friends and supporters. It has already been a great blessing. 

May 1st I will arrive in Nairobi, Kenya. And from there I will take a bus to Kisumu, which is 2,5 hours north of Mbita where I’ll be staying for at least 3 months 
